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COOLING SYSTEM FOR THE DODGE HALL DATA CENTER

A Recommendation
Introduction:

A “facilities risk assessment” for the University Technology Services (UTS) Department was conducted in 2002 – 2003 by an engineering firm, Tower-Titus-Pinkster Associates.   This assessment identified various deficiencies which were prioritized by consensus of the outside engineering firm, UTS department staff and Oakland University (OU) facilities staff.  One of the deficiencies quantified was the cooling system for the Data Center located in Dodge Hall of Engineering.  The Data Center is the central hub for primary and backup servers for academic and administrative programs, as well as communications systems such as email and web pages.  Its reliable operation is critical to the mission of Oakland University.

This cooling system was last replaced in 1982, and is again in need of replacement.  The cooling load has increased significantly and is expected to continue to increase.  Although new computer servers are more efficient, the number of central servers located in the facility is increasing (e.g., from 190 to 235 pieces of heat-producing equipment from 2003 to 2005).  Therefore, the two indoor cooling units will be replaced with three new units.  The outdoor condensing units will be replaced and the piping between the indoor and outdoor units will be increased in size.  

Bid documents for the purchase and installation of the cooling system equipment are being finalized under a blanket contract for engineering services with Sellinger Associates, which will also provide post-bid contract administration. 

Recommendation:


RESOLVED, that the Vice President for Finance and Administration is authorized to negotiate and execute a contract(s) to replace the cooling system for the Dodge Hall Data Center (project) with the lowest responsible bidder; and, be it further


RESOLVED, that the total project cost shall not exceed $226,724; and, be it further
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RESOLVED, that the project contract(s) shall be reviewed and approved by the Office of General Counsel prior to execution, and shall be in compliance with the law and University policies and regulations and shall conform to the legal standards and policies of the Board of Trustees.

Budget Implications:

Funding has been encumbered from FY05 to accomplish this project.






Submitted to the President






on _________________, 2005, by






__________________________________







John W. Beaghan





Vice-President for Finance and Administration





and Treasurer to the Board of Trustees

Recommended on _______________, 2005

to the Board of Trustees for Approval

_________________________

Gary D. Russi

President


